IDAHO STATE BOARD OF PHARMACY
Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses
1199 W. Shoreline Ln.
Boise, Idaho 83702

Board Meeting Minutes of 4/21/2022
Conference Call

This special meeting of the Board was held to conduct Board business. The telephone
conference line information was published on the agenda and posted on the Board's website. The
conference line was open for the duration of the meeting.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Richard de Blaquiere, PharmD, Chair
Kris Jonas, PharmD
Justin Messenger, PharmD
Kevin Ellis, PharmD
Ed Sperry, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF: Nicki Chopski, PharmD, Executive Officer
Tim Frost, Deputy Administrator
Yvonne Dunbar, General Counsel
Lea Kear, Legal Counsel
Stephanie Lotridge, Licensing & Registration Program
Manager
Berk Fraser, RPh, Chief Investigator
Mike Celeste, Investigations Supervisor
Jaime Thompson, Compliance Officer
Wendy Shiell, Compliance Officer
Jan Arrasmith, RT, Education and Practice Specialist
Susan Villanueva, Board Support Specialist
Madyson Crea, Customer Service Rep.

Convened: Dr. de Blaquiere called the meeting to order at 10:02 AM, and the Mission Statement was
read.

BOARD BUSINESS

The board took up the Rule Chapter Reauthorization, IDAPA 24.36.01. Dr. Frost first discussed
drafted language in Rule 704. The scheduling of these controlled substances is in alignment with
recent scheduling decisions of the Drug Enforcement Agency (DEA), as Idaho’s alignment with the
DEA scheduling is not automatic. There were seven new controlled substances that were added to
the list of Schedule | drugs, per the authority of IC 37.27.02 (d) temporary rule. The scheduling of
these substances is also in alignment with the Governor's Operation Esto Perpetua Executive Order.

Dr. Jonas moved to approve the seven new additional controlled substances to temporary rules. Mr.
Sperry seconded. After a roll call vote, the motion passed.

Dr. Frost conveyed that the legislature did not pass a concurrent resolution reauthorizing fee rules. He
outlined the changes which tie back to the passage of two pieces of legislation including:

H562 consolidated drug outlet (pharmacy) registrations for simplification and consistency. This
decreases registrations into 2 categories, resident, and non-resident.

$1245 moved well-established definitions found in rule to statute, eliminating the need for them to
remain in rule.

Dr. Ellis moved to approve changes as presented in IDAPA 24.36.01. Dr. Messenger seconded. After
a roll call vote, the motion passed.



The Board reviewed details and discussed the emergency license suspension of case number 21-
194. Mr. Sperry moved to affirm the suspension until the resolution of the pending federal case. Dr.
Eliis seconded.

Upon discussion, the Board further reviewed the case details. Mr. Sperry amended his motion to
include that the pharmacist failed to respond to all attempts of contact by the Board as well as he
failed to notify the Board of the change in practice location. Dr. Ellis seconded the amended motion.
After a roll call vote, the motion passed.

The Board agreed to move the next meeting date from June 16, 2022, to June 9, 2022, at 8:00 AM.
ADJOURN

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by general consent at 10:45 AM on
4/21/2022.

The next Board of Pharmacy meeting will be on June 9, 2022.
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